Connecticut Girl’s Hockey League Minutes
August 29, 2011
Meeting called to order, 7:35 PM.
Present:  Danbury, Ridgefield, Northern Lights, West Hartford, Shoreline, Wallingford, Hamden, Southern, Wizards, Pawling, Simsbury, Don Lockyer (Treasurer), Gary LaChance (Commissioner)
Absent: Lou Cassella, Vice President, Secretary.
The minutes of the September, 2011 were read and accepted by the board.
Treasurer’s report:  Don Lockyer reported that after all obligations of the 2010-11 were satisfied, we are coming into this season with a balance of approximately $5000.  League dues will again be $800 and will fund, at least in part the season ending tourneys.  Dues are required to be paid by December 15th, 2011.  As with last year, there will be a $100 late fee assessed for any team who submits their league dues later than December 31, 2011.  Pawling has a prepaid balance of $800 from an overpayment from last season and therefore will have their league dues adjusted accordingly.

Old Business:  The league web site is nearly ready for common scheduling, game result reporting and standings calculations.  We are awaiting assignment as a parent organization so that CGHL teams can link their sites as a “child” of the CGHL thereby allowing seemless scheduling between the sites and game reporting which will port over between opponents with single reporting.  As soon as assignment is in place, the league members will be notified and further instructions will follow. If necessary, a teleconference will be arranged for any team who needs further assistance in making this happen.  Anyone who needs additional user names and passwords to allow scheduling and results reporting privileges are asked to contact the commissioner/ webmaster for assignment.
New Business:  
Matt Obuck and John Sather were at the meeting representing Yale youth hockey who was petitioning to enter a team into the CGHL at the U-12 level. They reviewed with the board the hope that they could put together a program that complied with the spirit of the CGHL while at the same time offering the resources that Yale has to offer such as mentoring between the Women’s program and Yale CGHL team and perhaps the CGHL at large. They currently have a roster of 8 players and are hoping that the league will consider an exception to league rules to allow the use of a cross rostered goaltender  who would also be on the roster of one of Yale Youth hockey’s Pee Wee Boy’s teams.  It was understood by all that this would be in direct conflict with the league policy prohibiting the cross rostering of players who are registered either on Boy’s travel teams or Girl’s chc tournament eligible teams.  However it was the hope that given the number crunch an exception would be granted.  On behalf of the Shoreline Sharks, Mitch Brown presented a concern that Yale youth hockey had been actively recruiting players from the Sharks as evidence, he presented an email in which John had contacted one of the parents on the Shoreline Shark’s team to announce that they were putting together a program.  John Sather pointed out that this family had previously been involved in the Clinic of Yale youth Hockey and had left because of the absence of a Girl’s team.  He was simply making this family aware that a Girl’s program was now available.  The family and the player did not leave the Sharks to return to Yale.  The email was reviewed by the entire membership.  Following this discussion, Yale excused itself for a final discussion and the vote.  It was proposed that the vote be divided into three components
1. Was their a recruitment issue…vote was 11-1 against the recruiting violation.  The recruitment issue was put to rest
2. Shall an exception to league rules be made to allow the cross rostered player to play in the cghl teams.  A compromise was made in which the player may be rostered for playing only in the non CGHL games ie friendly games against non cghl opponents or older bracket teams which would not count in the standings of the cghl bracket  This compromise was passed 12-0
3. Yale was voted in for membership given the above restriction.  Final vote 12-0.
League dues of $800 are now due.  Payment must be made by December 15th.  A late fee of $100 will be assessed for any payment not received by December 31st.
Rosters are due by November 15th.  A $50 late fee will be assessed for any roster not received by December 31st.
Tentative schedule for league tournaments was announced as follows:
U-12,  March 2-4, 2011.
U-14, March 9-11, 2011
U-19,  March 17-19, 2011.

A decision was made to defer nominations and vote of League officials and League board of directors until next meeting due to the lateness of the hour and desire to move onto the scheduling portion of the meeting.  
Board meeting Adjourned approximately 9:30pm.  Scheduling followed.
Next meeting Scheduled for October 24, 2011.


